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Two observatories at Toyokawa and Fujigane have been completed and observa­
tions of interplanetary scintillation of radio-sources for studying the solar wind have 

been carried out since June, 1970. 
The results of preliminary observations are described in detail in this volume. 

We are now enlarging the aerial at Toyokawa in an east-west direction to double its 

effective area. 
Masayoshi KOJIMA has joined us since July, 1970. 
Dr. P. A. Dennison, University of Adelaide, visited our Institute this year and 

stayed here for three months, from the beginning of May to the beginning of August. 

His visit was very helpful for us and we thank him for valuable discussions. 

December I, 1970 
- Takakiyo KAKINUMA 


